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26 July 2019 
 
 
Ms Nadja Zimmermann 
Solicitor 
EDO NSW 
Level 5, 263 Clarence Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
Email:   
 
 
Dear Ms Zimmermann  
 

Bylong Coal Project 
 
I refer to your letter, dated 25 July 2019, about the Conditional Gateway Certificate for the 
Bylong Coal Project (SSD 14_6367).  
 
Commissioners Kirkby (Panel Chair), Lewin and O’Connor have been appointed to determine 
this state significant development application.  
 
That Panel has considered your client’s request for an opportunity to respond to the 
submission made by KEPCO Australia Pty Ltd (the Applicant) on 23 July 2019 in relation to 
the expired Gateway Certificate.  
 
The Commission will accept written comments from interested individuals and/or groups up 
until 5pm on Friday 2 August 2019 via: 
 

Email:  ipcn@ipcn.nsw.gov.au  
 

Post: Independent Planning Commission NSW 
  Level 3, 201 Elizabeth Street  
  SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
Should you have any further questions, I can be contacted on (02) 9383 2100.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Sam McLean 
Executive Director – Secretariat  




